
 
 
 
 
 

 
January 1, 2025 
 
 

BRIGHT HEALTHCARE INSURANCE COMPANY OF TEXAS 

END OF CLAIMS AND APPEAL PROCESSING NOTICE 

 
 
All Bright Healthcare Insurance Company of Texas (“BHICOT”) policies were terminated either 

before or on December 31, 2022. The Texas Life & Health Insurance Guaranty Association 

(“TLHIGA”) has been processing valid claims and appeals since the court ordered the liquidation 

of BHICOT on November 29, 2023.  

 

The time limits for submission of claims, appeals, and grievances have expired and the TLHIGA 

will not accept any further submissions. Per State and Federal regulatory requirements under the 

No Surprises Acts, BHICOT members may not be balance billed for any services, except for 

applicable member cost-share (deductibles, co-insurance, copays). 


